REGULAR MEETING


The Fairbank City Council met in Regular Session on Monday, August 23, 2010.  Mayor Welsh called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Members present: Kayser, Sullivan, Woods. Absent: Mangrich.  Also present: Heather Prendergast, City Attorney; Dave Ryan, Public Works Director; B. J. Sackett, Police Chief and Marlene Strempke, City Clerk.


Motion by Kayser, second by Sullivan to amend the agenda to include Seal Coating Streets.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Kayser, Sullivan and Woods, Nays: None.


Motion by Woods, second by Kayser to approve the agenda as amended.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Woods, Kayser and Sullivan.  Nays: None.


Motion by Kayser, second by Sullivan to approve the minutes of the August 9th Regular Meeting.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Kayser, Sullivan and Woods.  Nays: None.


Motion by Sullivan, second by Woods to approve the request of Fairbank Development Corporation to use Riverside Park for a bean bag tournament on September 18th from noon to 6:00 P.M.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Sullivan, Woods and Kayser.  Nays: None.


Liquor license application was not available so item was tabled.


Terry and Janet McGrane and Pat Miller were present to discuss sidewalks.  Discussion focused on putting sidewalks on Front Street but starting to fix, replace or install sidewalks in the entire town was also discussed.  Attorney Prendergast said it could be a special assessment or voluntary assessment if all property owners involved agreed. When the plan is more defined, the engineer will be contacted to work up a cost estimate.  Council members will look at the condition of sidewalks in various areas of town and it will be on the next agenda.


It was decided that the dredging around the island should be done before the peninsula was removed.  Attorney Prendergast advised that competitive quotes needed to be obtained if the cost was expected to be above $36,000 but less than $100,000.  Letters will be sent out to two or three firms requesting quotes.

The administrative committee will meet and put together suggestions for both the traffic code and property maintenance code and bring them back to the full council for approval at the next meeting.


Motion by Kayser, second by Sullivan to approve the Library 28E Agreement.

Roll call vote—Ayes: Kayser, Sullivan and Woods.  Nays: None.


Motion by Sullivan, second by Woods to approve the amendment requested by the seller that the city pay all closing costs except for the seller’s attorney fees on the purchase of the property on First Street South.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Sullivan, Woods, and Kayser.  Nays: None.

The names of Ted Vorwald and Tammy Erickson were submitted to fill the council vacancy.  Ted Vorwald won the coin toss.  Motion by Kayser, second by Sullivan to inform Ted that he won the toss but there was another person interested.  If he still was interested he needs to take the oath of office.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Kayser, Sullivan and Woods.  Nays: None.

The administrative committee will meet to review the job descriptions and bring their suggestions to the next council meeting.


Motion by Kayser, second by Woods to approve the seal coating program as laid out by Dave and Prairie Road Builders.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Kayser, Woods and Sullivan.  Nays: None.

Motion by Woods, second by Sullivan to adjourn at 7:55 P.M.  Roll call vote—Ayes: Woods, Sullivan and Kayser.  Nays: None.
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Maurice Welsh, Mayor
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Marlene Strempke, City Clerk
